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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA


COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:
July 17, 2007
TO:
Mayor and Councilmembers

FROM:
Administration, Parks and Recreation Department
SUBJECT:
Sole Source Purchase Of Park Structure For Bohnett Park Expansion Project
RECOMMENDATION:
 That Council:

A.
Find it in the City’s best interest to approve Icon Shelter Systems as the supplier for a prefabricated architectural art element for the Bohnett Park Expansion Project, without bids, as authorized by Municipal Code Section 4.52.080 (k); and

B.
Authorize the General Services Manager to award a purchase order contract to RecWest in the amount of $95,900.  
DISCUSSION:
 

The final design for the Bohnett Park Expansion project  is nearing completion.  The project has received final approval by the Architectural Board of Review, and is a unique park design.  A number of special elements were well received by the surrounding community during the design process; and this project will provide much needed park space for the Westside neighborhood.

A key art element in the project is a custom designed steel structure that creates the appearance of the façade and roof outline of a residence and a small dog house.  The design for these elements was first proposed in the early stages of the project and is a key visual component.  

Rationale for Sole Source Purchase
The Parks and Recreation Department is recommending that Council approve a sole source purchase order with RecWest, for the structure fabricated by Icon Shelter Systems “Icon.”  Icon specializes in customized steel structures and offers the bonus of having a product line that uses “craftsman style” elements.  Additionally, the fabrication proposal includes structural engineering at no additional cost, helping to reduce the need for a separate design consultant and simplifying the permitting process. Icon has a long history in custom design and has submitted evidence of high-quality workmanship. 
The project is currently at 90% design completion and has received final approval by the Architectural Board of Review.  The bidding process will begin in late August and construction will last from early December through early February 2008.
BUDGET/FINANCIAL INFORMATION:  
The City has received a quote of $87,161.62 from RecWest/Icon for the proposed structures.  The purchase order will include a 10% change order allowance for unforeseen modifications during fabrication.  The funds for this purchase are budgeted in the Community Development Block Fund budget and are derived from the $150,000 CDBG grant awarded to this project.  
ATTACHMENT:
Plan view and renderings (sheets L1.0, 1.1 and 1.2)

PREPARED BY:
Billy Goodnick, Landscape Architect

SUBMITTED BY:
Nancy L. Rapp, Parks and Recreation Director
APPROVED BY:
City Administrator's Office
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